
 

The Oakland Police Department is pleased to share the 2019 Report on 

Stop Data with our Oakland community. This report fulfills OPD’s yearly 

requirement to release the prior year’s stop-data. OPD continues to be a 

leader in stop-data collection and exceeds the requirements of California 

Assembly Bill 953. OPD is proud to be the only department in the State of 

California who collects Intel Led Stop-Data, which requires officers to 

clearly explain if the stop being made is associated with any current 

criminal activity. 

Our partnership with the Oakland community is critical to the success of 

OPD’s work to improve the quality of life in our City. Historically, OPD 

collected stop data and made it available to the public in an effort to be 

transparent. OPD’s commitment to identifying and addressing racial 

disparities in traffic enforcement has not waivered.  

The data found in this report reflects our intentional efforts to practice fair 

and impartial policing. The significant reduction in traffics stops on our 

Black and Hispanic community members reflects your police department’s 

work on reducing the adverse impact law enforcement contacts can have 

on our under-represented community members.  

OPD has long been a leader in the country collecting and analyzing stop 

data. Our efforts have focused on reducing the impact of disparity to our 

vulnerable communities through the use of this data. This use of collected 

data is one of our efforts to ensure the practice of fair and constitutional 

policing and the reduction of racial disparity in our enforcement efforts.   

Please note that while OPD has routinely collected and analyzed more data 

than required by AB 953, the Bill created a need for us to change some of 

our past data collection methods. We will continue to produce, analyze and 

share data with our community that reflects the focus of OPD’s work toward 

transparency and fairness.  

 

  


